



## **COMMITTEE MEETING OF SOUTH CHESHIRE HARRIERS**

**3<sup>rd</sup> December 2018 AT THE VAGRANTS**

**ATTENDEES:** Pat Hudson, Natalie Bailey, Simon Walker, Andy Painter, Lee Armitage, Serena Van Schepdael, Lindsey Ankers, Gill Gibbons, Cathy Atherton, Russ Gibbons, Claire Harrison, Sadie Sumner, Dave Nimmo, Alasdair Dyde, Mike Stevens, Phil Cliff, Nick H & Chewie

**APOLOGIES:** Sue Poole, Jim Kelleher, Mark Taylor, Paul Morris & James Simpson

### **Items Arising:**

Awards Evening – start ticket sales, all booked & to plan so far.

Award Nominees – List of run leaders sent to Pat H so they can make nominations, Hargreaves award to stay as an open vote. James/Cathy to compile list of most improved runner nominations with help of Andy P

Christmas Party – change of caterer to make it slightly cheaper. 45 tickets sold so will cover costs.

Championship Data – to change to new format from Jan 2019

10k – Alasdair meeting John Putt (new RD) on Friday. Natalie has arranged chip timing & emailed some idea to John ahead of the meeting – perhaps an earlier start time as no 5k before...Natalie to speak to Bryan Dale when race entry form is complete.

Club Charity – Dementia charity was suggested, Blood Bikes (leaflet attached) Macmillan & MS also suggested all for discussion January meeting.

Couch 2 5k – Rob Brown & Mike S arranging, start in January Saturday AM at Queens Park charge of £10. Covered for Insurance if some run leaders get involved & help. Mike to speak to Martin Stirna about possible new memberships that may be generated.

Kit Update – Dave to speak to Lee about some contacts. Will need to order some key sizes in mean time to keep us stocked up. Alasdair looked in to possible club colour change to be reported on in January.

## **Secretary Report**

318 paid up members, 2 new members already for January (apparently paid) looking forward to having online Banking set up!!

## **Treasurers Report**

The Club has funds in the Bank & £1470 is for the Charity. This ends the day before the Awards do.

## **Race Managers**

<http://www.southcheshireharriers.org.uk/championship/champroad.html>

Nick Hackett to look in to races for 2019 calendar

## **AOB**

The committee wants to express its thanks to Paul Morris for his help & support over the past couple of years after he stepped down off the committee.

Runner of the Month – Sadie will do these reports this month Danielle Kenny & Steven Crowe are the recipients

All members to send photos & a paragraph of text to Andy P for the website so people know who the committee are

Members Handbook to be updated

Do we need a Club Mental Health Ambassador?

All membership fees to only be paid to Club/Membership secretary by Cheque or Bank Transfer – NO CASH

Phil Cliff will take over the updating of the Membership Board

Are we having a New Year Run?

Non-runners Membership to be discussed January

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 7<sup>th</sup> January 2018 @ 7pm**